Attending the CAPhO Symposium was an incredibly enriching experience that significantly enhanced both my professional knowledge and network within the field of oncology pharmacy. The opportunity to meet a diverse group of clinical oncology pharmacists from across the globe was truly invaluable. I was fortunate to exchange contact information with several attendees and look forward to fostering these new professional relationships. Meeting some colleagues in person for the first time and reconnecting with a former professor added a meaningful personal dimension to the event.

One of the most impactful sessions for me was the workshop on oral chemotherapy management. As we continue to expand this growing area of practice at the cancer center where I work, the workshop provided practical strategies and insights that I plan to incorporate into our evolving workflow. I also found the numerous poster presentations both inspiring and educational. They gave me a better understanding of how to effectively present research and share innovations in the future.

Some key clinical resources I discovered at the Symposium will directly support my practice. The article by Otten et al. offers practical guidance on managing drug—drug interactions between small-molecule inhibitors and direct oral anticoagulants in patients with non-small cell lung cancer. I was also introduced to the DrugApp website (<a href="https://www.drugapp.ca">https://www.drugapp.ca</a>), a comprehensive online tool that supports oncology pharmacists in managing interactions, adverse events, and more. Additionally, I obtained a useful clinical reference on PARP inhibitors and a pragmatic guide for managing adverse events associated with lorlatinib, which will be valuable for optimizing patient care.

Finally, having the conference hosted in Victoria added to the overall positive experience, as it provided a scenic and welcoming backdrop for learning and collaboration. I am grateful to the CAPhO committee for selecting me for the travel grant. It was truly appreciated. I look forward to applying what I've learned to enhance patient care and contribute meaningfully to the oncology pharmacy community.